[bookmark: _GoBack]Winchester District Older Person’s Partnership
Wednesday 6th July 2022, 2pm
Hybrid Meeting: Winchester Baptist Church, City Road, Winchester.
Meeting Minutes
Attending in person:
Bruce White - Community First (Chairperson) 
Sarah Weekes - St Johns Winchester (Co-Chairperson) 
Marie Johnson-Hall – St Johns Hand ‘n’ Hand 
Laura Prickett – St Johns Community Dementia Support Service
Tony Winterton - Home Instead 
Sheena & Lesley - Chat Tea Café
Carol Bailey - Winchester Churches Together/ Mission to Seniors
Gary Marsh - Andover Mind 
Mark Maitland - WCC 
Andrew Loretto - Hat Fair and Play to the Crowd 
Louisa White – Joyful Jams CIC
Vanessa Hall – St Catherine’s View
Hannah Henshaw - Unit 12 Manager 
Pamela Gilbert - United Church 
Josh Herbert  – Salvation Army

Attending via Zoom: 
Anna O’Brian - Winchester Radio #
Daniel Phelps – (Hampshire, Southampton and Isle of Wight (CCG) now Integrated Care Board.
Paula Hankin - Hampshire & Isle of Wight Fire and Rescue Service 
· Welcome 
· Confirmation of last meetings minutes
Apologies 
Sian Griffiths - Winchester Primary Care Network (Social Prescriber)	
Clive Cook – St Johns Winchester 
Beccy Hynard-Hicks – St Johns Winchester 
Anna Miles - MHA Communities Winchester 
Helen O’Driscoll & Lesley Rose - Citizens Advice Winchester District 
Steve Lincoln - WCC
Judy Beaunier - Andover Mind 
Ling Salter - Compassionate Cuppa 
Brenda Pullen - Connect to Support Hampshire 
Graham Topping - Winchester Rotary Club
Amanda Watkinson - Move Momentum 
Dawn Sanders - Signature Care Homes (formerly Sunrise Senior Living) 
Kate Hampton - Driving Miss Daisy
Sara Nicholls - Brendoncare
Jilly Woodhead - Winchester Cathedral Tea at 3 
Elisabeth Pollard - Dementia Friendly Winchester 
Lou Hooper - Extra Care Coordinator (Gosport, Winchester, Romsey Adult’s Health and Care Hampshire County Council)
Sara Nicholls - Community Support Service Manager Brendon care Clubs
Angie Mills-Curtis Volunteer and Group Delivery Co-ordinator The Sporting Memories Foundation 
Ling Salter - Wellbeing Mentor - Compassionate Cuppa CIC
Wendy Brimson - Hampshire County Council 
Chloe Davanna -  Active Communities Manager 
[bookmark: _Hlk107992169]Jilly Woodhead - Winchester Cathedral.
Steven Jones - Energy & Sustainability Adviser the Environment Centre (tEC)
Kate Hampton - Driving Miss Daisy 
Adrianne Phillips - Specialist Falls Prevention Team Lead Southern Health NHS Foundation Trust. 

Minutes from last meeting – Approved, no amendments 
Introductions and thanks
Bruce White opened the meeting by thanking Carol Baily for hosting the meeting. Bruce also thanked Anna Mills for all her hard work as the previous WDOPP Chair.
WDOPP Terms of Reference
Sarah Weekes – Asked to change the contact details on the WCC website to remove Teresa Ross and replace with Bruce White and Sarah Weekes. Mark Maitland confirmed that he could update this. 
Mark Maitland – Stated that due to the venue now not being at the Guildhall this also needs to be removed from the website.
Action – Undated Terms of reference will be circulated to WDOPP members 
· Speakers
Joyful Jams 
Louisa White from Joyful JAMS (which stands for Joyful Art Movement and Song) gave the WDOPP members a demonstration of how Joyful JAMS provides joyful music, movement, dance and therapy for those living with dementia.  Joyful JAMS is run by and provided by artists, therapists and others with experience and knowledge of movement and dance. Joyful JAMS aims to reach out to those living with dementia through the use of music and different therapies which are suitable for everyone, no matter their ability.  Louisa provided an example of the way movement to music through gentle interaction and dance can support even those with very limited movement to be engaged and involved. Louisa explained the benefits of working with groups and individuals, maximising choice and reducing isolation through the power of music and movement. Joyful JAMS was formed in 2012 and members who want to find out more about what Joyful JAMS can offer please visit www.joyfuljams.co.uk. 
Tony Winterton (Home Instead) asked if there a charge and if so, how much? Louisa said it would depend on what was required but it may be in the region of £50 to £100 for a session.

Open floor discussion: “How could members collaborate and work in partnership more?
Tony – suggested creating a WDOPP Facebook page – all who attended the meeting agreed that this would be a good idea as it would help to communicate events and what is going on with each of the members in in Winchester.  Tony offered to look into providing some administrative support to manage the Facebook page. 
Action: Tony to feedback to Sarah Weekes and Bruce White progress prior to the next meeting.
Tony was thanked for an excellent idea and for offering to get it off the ground.
Laura Prickett and Sarah Weekes – Asked the opinion of members regarding a Winchester Dementia Festival.  Laura has been researching dementia service, support and services in Winchester and discovered information regarding other Dementia Festivals in Southampton and Petersfield.  St Johns are considering supporting a Winchester Dementia Festival and asked the room for their views.
Bruce suggested a working party be established of those willing to help with such an event. 
Action: those willing to be part of the working party should contact Laura Prickett directly: laura.prickett@stjohnswinchester.co.uk
Laura mentioned other events had charged stall holders and was concerned this may discourage involvement.  Mark suggested that a small fee would be acceptable and be used to support the event. He agreed that it would be good for Winchester to have its own Dementia Festival.
Gary Marsh offered to provide contact details and links in other areas who have been involved with such events and may be able to help.
A discussion followed about whether the festival would just be about dementia or whether it could be open to other providers in the area. Sarah W and Laura suggested that if othr providers were ‘appropriate’ and they provide a service that benefits older people or carers, then it could be beneficial.
Mark suggested a suitable time to hold this event would be during Dementia week which is usually in May.
It was agreed that Marketing will be key to the success of any event
Andrew from the Hat Fair said that if the event is in May 2023 then they may be able to support. 
Anna O’Brian from Winchester Radio also offered support to promote any events and agreed a Facebook page can work as Winchester Radio has a Facebook page and uses this to promote as well.
Daniel Phelps – offered support for any activities as long a his team were informed.  
AOB
· Daniel Phelps
· Daniel explained the changes happening in the NHS from clinical commissioning groups (CCGs) to Integrated Care Boards (ICBs) from 1st July 2022. He explained how ICSs will improve communication between all service providers within Health and Social Care.   
· Daniel is one of the Community Involvement Managers for Hampshire and Isle of Wight and the team will be keen to know about and support anything going on in the community. 
· Just a note the COVID cases are on the increase and Daniel advised members to still be mindful and remember the advice:  Hands, Space, Face. 
· Vaccines: the NHS is gearing up to provide Autumn boosters.  He emphasised how important it is to encourage people to have the COVID and Flu Vaccines. 

· Mike Maitland – WCC
Asked for any information regarding how members are supporting refugees from the Ukraine.  Mike explained that the Winchester County Council website has lots of information for hosts or people from Ukraine and a Welcome Pack.  
There are also Hubs on 12th July, 9th August and 13th September. Details of how to get support and all these events can be found on the WCC website.
   
· Sarah Weekes – St John’s Winchester 

Feedback post meeting on hybrid meeting format:
· It has been noted that the quality of sound for those attending remotely is still an issue.  SW will review how this is managed with Bruce White and suggested a microphone to be used in any future meeting. 
· In addition, it is helpful for those to know who is speaking in the main room and this is not always clear when joining the meeting remotely. 

Welcome to new members who hope to attend the next WDOPP
· Emma Kiss - St Johns Winchester Homeshare service
· Will Wyles – Dementia Advisor, St Johns Winchester
· Harry Hunt - Blue Bird Care
· Jess Abbotts - Barton Care home
· Kirsten Monro - Apetito

· [bookmark: _Hlk112057816]Date and location of next meeting
Location TBC. Next meeting date 9th November 2022 (depending on venue availability) 
Please let Bruce and Sarah know of any issues you’d like raised or topics you would like discussed at our next meeting by 1st November 2022. 
· Partner Updates – Attached 


